Stocktaking report compiling existing procedures on the participation of Indigenous Peoples at the United Nations as requested under paragraph 15 of Human Rights Council resolution 54/12
ILO submission

Indigenous peoples’ organizations, experts, leaders, including indigenous women, have taken active part in a range of ILO meetings, conferences and activities at the international, regional and national levels, in particular in meetings related to the implementation of Indigenous and Tribal Peoples Convention, 1989 (No. 169). The terms of reference for ILO meetings that involve participants form more than one country are subject to approval by the ILO Governing Body. The ILO also partners with indigenous peoples’ organizations in programmatic activities and development cooperation projects, including their involvements in project design, implementation and evaluation.
Indigenous peoples have established relations and collaboration with national and international workers’ organizations which are central actors in the ILO mechanisms responsible for supervising the application international labour standards. Through such collaboration, indigenous peoples have been able to raise their views and concerns related to the application of Convention No. 169 before the ILO supervisory mechanisms, more specifically before the ILO Committee of Experts on the Application of Conventions and Recommendations (CEACR), the Committee on the Application of Standards of the International Labour Conference (ILC) and through representations under article 24 of the ILO Constitution. In case of Norway, pursuant to an agreement between the Government and the Sami, Parliament, the CEACR receives information submitted to it by the Sami Parliament in respect of Convention No. 169.
Indigenous peoples’ organizations that are international non-governmental organizations can apply to be invited to attend the plenary sessions of the ILC as observers. The ILC may authorize such organizations to attend meetings of its Committees where they may be given the floor to make oral statements, submit to approval by the officers of the Committee. To be invited to the ILC, interested organizations must submit a request addressed to the ILO, Director General no later than one month before the opening of the March session of the ILO.


